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Colm Leads Ireland Home

Having one of his best runs ever in the Irish singlet Colm Burke was a happy man leaving Cardiff last Saturday evening. Competing in the home countries masters International where the M35, M40 and M45 were all in the same race he set out at a good tempo. Enjoying the good underfoot conditions and wearing spikes for a change he gradually made his way through the field. Passing three of his team-mates on the last lap he had an excellent finish to cross the line in 11th place and 4th in the M45 section and first Irish man home.
A little disappointed not to make the individual podium the M45 section was a very strong age group with the winner overall coming from this category.  Colm was satisfied to lead the Irish to the silver medals in the team category behind a very strong English squad and sure who knows with the appetite returning for more of this competition who is to say what is in store for the man from Barrowhouse.
‘B’ Silver for Laois at the Intercounties

The Portlaoise trio of Michael and Dan Mulhare along with Harry Lupton put down an excellent base when they finished 2nd, 3rd and 48th respectively and set the Laois squad up for a good team performance. Competing in the ‘B’ grade it was good to see the club members providing the necessary backing to take the silver medals in this grade, with Stephen Lawlor 81st, Colm McEvoy 114th and Dermot Ayres 121st making the scoring six for the team. Thanks must also be extended to Cyril Cuddy 124th, James McCormack 128th, Conor Barry 132nd and Philip Roche 133rd for providing the necessary back up.  For the record Laois had finished 6th county and 2nd in the ‘B’ category.  Best wishes to Michael, Dan and sister Mary in the Europeans from all in St. Abban’s AC.

In the boys U.18 David Lawlor had a fine run in his first All-Irelands for the club and representing the strong Leinster squad to finish a fine 38th.  David now goes forward to Waterford along with Tom Buggy and Cian Kelly for the uneven age group’s on the 15th December. 

Ladder run

A chance for anyone interested in climbing the ‘ladder’ will take place on Tuesday 10th December with a run of 1 lap of the club’s perimeter track. All are welcome to come along and have a go. It is hoped to hold the children’s Christmas party on the 17th December in the Dome – more details later. 
